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b. Passing new amended syllabi: The amended syllabi for the Departments of

Chemistry, Life Science, Microbiology, Physics, Statistics, Zoology,
Biotechnology, B. Voe. (Software & Tourism), AIC, French, Diploma in
Clinical Research, Diploma in Performing Arts and Diploma in Maritime
Studies were submitted for approval. A Resolution to approve the new
amended syllabi was proposed by Dr. Asha Dayama and seconded by
Or. Nandita Mangalore.

c. Resolution on Transfer of Credits: The Principal explained that the College
needs to put in place a mechanism for the transfer of credits, so that students
can get credit in our system for academic work they do in other institutions,
including those abroad. The following resolution was proposed for
discussion, "Resolved that St. Xavier's College accept the transfer credits for
one semester from another university within India (limited to A grade

colleges or otherwise of repute) or from a university of repute abroad. The
studenl will be expected to earn as many credits to complete the semester as
demanded by the host institution for its own students. St. Xavier's will accept
!he transfer of the number of credits that it normally has for the semester
missed, notwithstanding the number of credits Lhat the host institution grants.
Students can go to an Indian inslitU!ion during Lhe third or fourth semeslers.
For foreign inslitutions which begin in August/September, due to the
overlapping academic schedules, sLUdents can go only for the fourth
semester. To encourage a choice based credit system, the student can choose
any academic courses at the host institution but will have to take at least two
courses in the subject that s/he is going to major in (or one each for a double
major). However, the department's academic requirements for entering into
1he next semester will have to be met. The onus of responsibility to cover up
any such requirement will rest on the student and the department may
prescribe an evaluation at the start of the semester."
In the discussion, it was pointed out that Science students may not be in a
position to complete Laboratory work abroad and therefore if they only do
the theory courses they will be ill prepared for the third year at St. Xavier's.
It was agreed however, that the student will have to take responsibility for the
skills necessary in the next Semester. For students of the Arts Faculty, it was
thought that if a student goes abroad in the 4 th Semester we will have to
evaluate her/him only for the first 3 Semesters in order to determine her/his
entry into the third year. It was felt that in the case of average students it will
be difficult to evaluate them only on the basis of the first 3 Semesters.
However the Principal explained that only students with a minimum CGPA
of 3 .0 in the first 3 semesters and an attendance average of 65% would be
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